# Muhlenberg Township Athletic Assoc. General Member Meeting Minutes 6/25/12

**Attended by:** Kevin Button (\*), Cori Olmeda, Wendy Button (\*), Frank Pilat (\*), Kelli Miller (\*), Debbie Eisenhower, Chris Rear (\*), Scott Yerger (\*), Sherri Fulp (\*), Danielle Sheipe (\*), Jeff Bieber (\*)

(\*) Denotes Board Member

The meeting was called to order by President Frank Pilat at 7:10pm.

**Review of May Meeting Minutes:** Scott Yerger asked that a change be made to treasurer's report to show the balance in the bank not "bang" as was written on the minutes. All approved with that change

**Treausurer's Report given by Kelli Miller:** \$30,437.70 in the account after \$19,947 in bills paid last month.

Girls Basketball Report (given by Commissioner Cori Olmeda): Nothing to report at this time

#### Football Report (given by Commissioner Chris Rear):

- The new pads have been delivered and are in the upstairs storage area. Chris is looking for a place to donate the old ones to.
- Registration numbers are low: 23 at the Midget level, 32 Mites, 35 Mighty Mights & 26 Flag. Chris would like an
  email blasted out to look for more, especially at the Midget level

## **Cheer Report (no commissioner present)**

Fall Baseball Report (given by Commissioner Jeff Bieber): Nothing to report

#### **Softball Report (given by Commissioner Kevin Button):**

- Season is over an all ran smoothly
- 8uA team ended 7 & 1, 8uB was 5 & 3, 10uB was 4th overall and 10uA was 9 & 1 ending 2nd overall and 2nd in championships. 12uA struggled after losing their starting pitcher to injury in the beginning of the season and came in 4th overall. 12uB ended up 3rd overall. This level only had 1st & 3rd split by one game.
- No one has stepped up about the commissioner role for next year
- Kevin would like to thank Frank Pilat for co-commissioning with the past two years and Hip Olmeda for helping the vear before that.

#### **Cheer Report (given at BoD Meeting after General Meeting by Commissioner Jenn Eberhart):**

Registration numbers are good except for at the Midget Level.

#### Field Hockey Report (given by Commissioner Wendy Button):

- Numbers are about the same as previous years at around 40 girls
- Wendy has reached out to other area leagues to start to set up some games/scrimmages
- We will hold a Play Day on September 15th with a rain date of the 16th at Jim Dietrich instead of our typical tournament this year.

## Baseball Report (given by Commissioner Kelli Miller):

- Tonight was the last regular season game
- Concession help is needed for playoffs
- We received high praises for the DL All Star game & we will continue to be awarded the opportunity to host it. The team our boys were on won the game.

• There has continued to be problems between coaches and umpires. Kelli had to suspend one coach this past Saturday for an issue with the umpire and another one last week for foul language in front of the team.

Old Business: Nothing to discuss

**New Business:** Debbie Eisenhower came to the meeting to present her "Spirit Scarves" to the board. She can make them in any colors for us to sell to not only our own team but opposing teams as well. She needs about a week's notice to make 50 scarves. Our cost per scarf is \$5 and she suggests we sell them for \$10. She will take back whatever we don't sell so there is no loss to us on unsold scarves.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.

Minutes submitted by: Wendy Button, Recording Secretary